Hanover Township Sewer Authority

May 21, 2012
Hanover Township Building

Mr. John LaValla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John LaValla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, 

Secretary/Treasurer Tim Seech, Treasurer/Secretary Nancy Voelker, Project Engineer John Rae, Solicitor John Salopek and Frank Paganie, Office Manager Diane DiBattista. As well as, approximately six township residents property owners.  

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the minutes of April 16, 2012; Mrs. Voelker seconds the motion; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the minutes of May 7, 2012; Mrs. Voelker 
seconds the motion; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Voelker presented the Treasurer’s Report with beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of April 1, 2012 of $61,455.41, April deposits of $35,258.46 and April expenditures of $23,351.45, ending balance $29,362.42. Balance in the Pennvest Account in April was $64,493.21. Balance in Tap Fund Account in April was $157,404.17. Transferred $44,000.00 from Account #8787 to Account #9763.  Transferred $8,324.72 from Account #3544 to Account #8787.  Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Mr. LaValla; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Voelker made a motion to pay the invoices total of $10,035.11; seconded by 
Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 

Mr. Seech made a motion to pay HTSA Part Time Employee Patricia Garrett for Week Ending April 30, 2012 to May 15, 2012, Payroll total of $192.00; seconded by
Mrs. Paden;  Roll Call – Dawn Paden – yes; Tim Seech – yes; John LaValla – yes; Nancy Voelker – abstain for Patricia Garrett.
Correspondence:  Rescind letter from Hanover Acres.

Old Business:  The Web Site is available:    www.hanoversewer.com
E-One Training will be for contractors and homeowners and will be held on two different days. Mr. LaValla will be present for the June 14, 2012 at 9:00 a.m. and Mrs. Voelker will be present for the June 23, 2012 at 9:00 a.m. If they do not come to the Phase II Installation Training, they will not be authorized to pick up a pump.
Mrs. Paden and Mrs. Voelker talked with the Township Supervisors we would not be able to use the garage in the old township building it is used for evidence when needed. Mr. Duerr did give us a name of a tractor-trailer facility. (Plunkett Motor) when we receive the grinder pumps we would be able to move right into the other trailer. The Township Supervisors agreed to let us park the trailer in the back of the old township building.
Mrs.Voelker made a motion to purchase a 53-foot length and 8-foot trailer for the cost of $1,800.00 from Plunkett Motor Freight plus fuel charge the amended amount is $2,020.00; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.
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Solicitor Report:  Mr. Salopek update on Live Nation sent out a scheduling email today and did not receive a response from Roger Wilson. When received will email the Board to find out which date we will meet.

Mr. Salopek mentioned that Mr. Paganie completed a letter for the First Water Shut off Notice.

Engineer Report:  Mrs. Paden made a motion to approve Change Order No. 1-03 on Site Fencing Changes with Greensburg Environmental for adjusted price not to exceed $3,000.00; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried. 

Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Phase I Requisition No. 81 for $4,616.79; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 

Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Phase II Requisition No. P2-14 for $860,216.43; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Phase II Pennvest Payment Request #12 for $276,194.24; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.

Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Phase II Reimbursement for Request #12 from 
H2O for $544,197.00; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.

Mrs. Paden made a motion to amend the Gannett Fleming Engineer contract for
Phase II services for $47,000.00 to cover sewer inspection through the rest of the project; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.
New Business:  Mr. LaValla mentioned that on Phase II Tap Fee & Application Fee the hours would be changed for the residents to pay in regards to the 60-day notice to connect. The office will work two (2) nights a week until 7:00 pm and on Saturday for five (5) hours from 8:00 am to 1:00 pm. Mr. Seech mentioned that they should contact us if they are not able to come during the week, then we can come in on Saturday.

Mrs. Paden mentioned that if we would have scheduled evening hours and Saturday hours. This would be more organized for residents to come in the office.
Mr. Dragnett spoke to the Board to ask for an extension to hook up to the sewer system until October 31, 2012. The Board honored the request.

At 9:20 pm Executive Session for possible Litigation we will not be taking any action.

Meeting back in order at 9:37 pm. 
Mr. Seech made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 pm; Mrs. Paden seconds the motion; Motion carried.  

Respectfully Submitted, 
_________________

______


Tim Seech, Secretary




 

